
Relationship  Advice:  Will
Your  Perfect  Partner  Vision
Become Reality?

By Dr. Jane Greer

Some people refer to it as the Soulmate List, others as the
Love List. Whatever you call it, there is a popular trend
being used by many hopeful romantics in which people write
down the traits they hope to find in a mate – anything from
handsome to well-read to empathetic – with the belief that
putting it out there will allow the universe, or whatever
entity might grant true love, to conjure it up. In fact,
Tiffany Haddish dished about her “dream guy” having everything
from cooking skills to excellent credit to beautiful hands.
While it’s nice to fantasize about the ideal companion, the
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reality is we all have flaws and imperfections. And the later
in life you meet, the more likely each person has baggage from
former relationships and life experiences, which can sometimes
include previous marriages or even children.

So,  the  question  becomes,  is  the
practice  of  creating  a  perfect
partner on paper leading you closer
to or further from your goal?

Can this idea of putting a vision out there make it become a
reality and energetically bring him or her into your life? Or
does creating a dream person end up actually stifling your
dreams because there can’t possibly be anyone out there who
fits every aspect of what you are looking for?

Related Link: Parenting Advice: How to Manage Being a Working
Parent

We all know there is no perfect person, and waiting for one
will mean you might continue to be alone until you feel ready
to compromise. If you keep searching for your dream person,
you might be dreaming for a long time while remaining single.
It’s important to leave room for the reality of who a person
is, since nobody can live up to a fantasy. If you are not
willing to consider someone beyond your list – for example,
you want your future partner to be six feet tall and you rule
out anyone who isn’t – then you are limiting yourself in your
search for love. How, then, can you have a dream list that can
work  for  you  and  not  against  you?  First  of  all,  it  is
important to have a sense of what you are looking for in a
partner so you can place a premium on and appreciate what you
like – creativity, hardworking, smart – whatever it might be.
But so often someone simply looks to what the other person
brings to the equation, are they tall? Beautiful? Wealthy? Do
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they have an exciting job? Do they have a great social life?
And while these details can certainly enhance your life and
your relationship, there is something else even more important
to consider. That is – how they make you feel when you are
with them. Do they make you believe you are special? Can you
be  real,  be  yourself,  and  not  worry  that  you  are  being
constantly judged? Do you laugh a lot when you are together?
Do they have a sense of humor, and do they understand and
appreciate yours? Are they interested in meeting your family?
Do they take care of you when you are sick? These are the
details that trump someone’s height, or someone’s job title,
or how much someone’s annual salary is.

Related Link: Relationship Advice: Get the Birthday Gift Right

It is so easy to get hung up on the external details, but very
often it is these other ingredients, the personal ones, that
can be on the back burner and eventually lead to a high flame
if you are open to it, as was the case in the movie When Harry
Met Sally. If you can keep your eyes and heart open, and not
rule someone out because they don’t match one of the items on
your dream list, you are more likely to find love. Those items
– such as being a good cook in Tiffany’s case – should be
considered to be the bonus prizes, the perks, but not the
essentials. So when you sit down to write that dream list of
yours, include yourself, what you hope your partner will be
able to give to you emotionally, and what they might bring out
in you. After all, the search for true love is a journey for
two.

Hopefully Tiffany will find everything she thinks she wants in
her dream guy, and so much more.

Please  tune  in  to  the  Doctor  on  Call  radio  hour
on HealthyLife.net every Tuesday at 2 PM EST, 11 AM PST. First
and third Tuesdays are Shrink Wrap on Call, second Tuesdays
are HuffPost on Call, and the last Tuesday of the month is
Let’s  Talk  Sex!  Email  your  questions  dealing  with
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relationships, intimacy, family, and friendships to Dr. Greer
at askdrjane@drjanegreer.com. Connect with Dr. Jane Greer on
Facebook,  at  www.facebook.com/DrJaneGreer,  and  be  sure  to
follow @DrJaneGreer on Twitter for her latest insights on
love, relationships, sex, and intimacy. For more on Dr. Greer,
visit http://www.drjanegreer.com.
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